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As of  July, 2004, Zonta International has 1,253 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

	· WED –  AUGUST 3

· WED – AUGUST 31

· THUR –  AUGUST 25

· WED – AUGUST 31

· OCTOBER – 7- 9

· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 FOR 7.00 pm

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End  6.00 pm sharp 

BALLET EVENING  -  Thomas Dixon Bldg. Cnr  Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End.  $30 per person includes supper.

BABETTE STEPHENS MEMORIAL AWARD THEATRE EVENING – The Loft, Z Block, Kelvin Grove Urbane Village Campus of QUT 

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Crowne Plaza, Surfers Paradise.

58TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre



FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,

Once again, a month of tragedy and triumph..... the tragedy of the London Underground and bus bombings, and the subsequent examples of the triumph of the indomitable human spirit. While we feel a surge of pride for such fortitude, it is still cause for great anger to see such a senseless waste of life.  Let us pray that our Country remains as safe as we can make it. 

Moving on to news of two of our colleagues; ex-member Angela Herde is off again, to East Timor this time, to continue her work helping the disabled. Our current member Kate Carney has requested Leave of Absence to work in Afghanistan. Her project involves the setting up of a workable taxation system for the Country. Our best wishes go with them, and also our request for them to watch out for suitable Service projects. 

Service also has some sad news; our new Chair of the Service Committee, MaryLouise Greer has also requested Leave of Absence, as her mother is seriously ill. We send both Mary Louise and her Mother our very best wishes. Judith Anderson, as well as being Vice President has agreed to caretake for the time being. Many thanks to Judith; as they say ; ask a busy person when you need something to be done! 

All members who attended the dinner for our visiting International President, MaryEllen Bittner, would agree that it was a splendid and uplifting evening. Nearly 200 Zontians attended for a night of Fellowship  and Information. This was followed by the excellent ABC interview the following day.  A great success. 

We have a number of important events to support in the near future; first up a special invitation from the Brisbane Breakfast Club to attend their Champagne Breakfast on Friday, 5 th.August, at 7.15 a.m. at the Polo Club. We will jointly be handing over another cheque to our Indigenous Bursary winners.   

Also newsworthy, our 2004 winner of the Babette Stephens Memorial Award, Tanya Haywood, will be attending our own Dinner Meeting on Wednesday, 3rd. August.   Remember that this years Award Evening will be held on August 31st. Tickets will again be available at the Dinner Meeting. 

A little news from the United States.. Did you know that the U.S. Air Force demonstration team The Thunderbirds, has just appointed its first female pilot, Captain Nicole Malachowski.  It's a long, hard road for women in aviation... 

As are all Zontians, I'm truly busy with lots of activities between now and Conference... but I am looking forward to a short break in Hawaii during August. 

Looking forward to seeing you all before I go 

 Iris 

TRAFFICKING:

The Public Health Association of Australia has noted the following statistics about Trafficking of women and children:

· Trafficking in women and children for prostitution and sexual exploitation is now one of the fastest growing crimes in the world ;

· the United Nations estimates that trafficking is a US$5-7 billion operation annually, with 4 million people moved from one country to another and within countries each year ;
· Trafficking in women and children for prostitution is a lucrative trade for traffickers, with fewer risks than arms or drugs trafficking.
· Australia is not exempt from the worldwide growth in trafficking for prostitution:
· in 1998-1999, 243 people, overwhelmingly women , were deported from this country having been located in brothels, up from 56 in 1996-97 . 
· a Melbourne trafficker brought in between 20 and 40 Thai women;
· Government estimates put the gross cash flow to organisers of the Australian sex industry at A$1 million a week. 
· Trafficking is a crime where the obstacles to victim testimony are significant. Only a small minority testify against their trafficker, the rest ask to be deported, preferably within 48 hours, 'fearful that their exploiters will think they have given evidence against them, and carry out threats made to themselves and their families.' In countries where there are specialist non-government organisations (NGOs) who offer support, up to 50% of women testify. 
· Women and children trafficked to Australia are currently 'removed' from the country by the Department of Immigration and Multicultural Affairs, without being referred to NGOs here or in the sending country.
· There have been no prosecutions under the 1999 Commonwealth legislation on sexual servitude and slavery. The only prosecuted trafficking case (against a Melbourne trafficker) resulted in an extremely light sentence for the trafficker: eighteen months, fully suspended, and a A$33,000 fine, payable over a year.
BRAIN DRAIN:

Taking regular showers could pose a health risk and even result in permanent brain damamge, US rea\seac\rchers claimed recently.

Scientists believe breathing  in small amounts of manganese dissolved in the water may harm the nervous system.

The damage may occur even at levels of the naturally occurring metal normallly considered safe, the researchers said.

Although manganese levels in public water supplies are monitored, regulators have not considered the long-term effects of inhaling vaporised manganese while showering \, they claimed.

In sufficient doses manganese damages the brain and spinal cord.

FATWAS OPPOSING STUDY FOR WOMEN:  

Australian Muslim women recently  condemned as unacceptable and religiously incorrect fatwas opposing them studying at university and exercising the right to vote.  

Muslim Womens National Network of Australia spokeswoman Jamil Hussain said the fatwa, or religious decree, banning women from university was oppressive and had no religious authority.   "If people are going around proclaiming this, then it's very unfortunate. They are using cultural practices and cultural thinking rather than religious understanding," said Ms Hussain, who has a masters degree in comparisons between Western and Sharia law.   

Despite her criticism, apparently several women  have come under pressure to drop out of university for religious reasons, while others have been asked to change courses from politics or law -- that could see them working in government or legal systems -- to social sciences.  

The existence of the fatwas was revealed this month by the nation's most senior Muslim cleric, Sydney-based Sheik Taj Din al-Hilali. 

WHAT GOES AROUND COMES AROUND:

His name was Fleming, and he was a poor Scottish farmer. One day, while  trying to make a living for his family, he heard a cry for help coming  from a nearby bog. He dropped his tools and ran to the bog.

There, mired to his waist in black muck, was a terrified boy, screaming and struggling to free himself. Farmer Fleming saved the lad from what could  have been a slow and terrifying death.

The next day, a fancy carriage pulled up to the Scotsman's sparse surroundings. An elegantly dressed nobleman stepped out and introduced himself as the father of the boy Farmer Fleming had saved. 

"I want to repay you," said the nobleman. "You saved my son's life."   "No, I can't accept payment for what I did," the Scottish farmer replied waving off the offer. 

At that moment, the farmer's own son came to the door of the family hovel.  "Is that your son?" the nobleman asked.  "Yes," the farmer replied proudly.  "I'll make you a deal. Let me provide him with the level of education my own  son will enjoy. If the lad is anything like his father, he'll no doubt  grow to be a man we both will be proud of." 

And that he did.   Farmer Fleming's son attended the very best schools and in time, graduated from St. Mary's Hospital Medical School in London, and went on to become known throughout the world as the noted Sir Alexander Fleming, the discoverer of Penicillin.

Years afterward, the same nobleman's son who was  saved from the bog was stricken with pneumonia.  What saved his life this time?   Penicillin.  

The name of the nobleman?   Lord Randolph Churchill. His son's name?   Sir Winston Churchill.


IN CASE OF EMERGENCY:

I  know Dina sent this to many of you but I thought it worth printing in the Newsletter for all those who didn’t receive it:


A campaign encouraging people to enter an emergency contact number in their mobile phone's memory under the heading ICE (In Case of Emergency), has rapidly spread throughout the world as a particular consequence of last week's terrorist attacks in London. Originally established as a nation-wide campaign in the UK, ICE allows paramedics or  police to be able to contact a designated relative / next-of-kin in an emergency situation. 

 
The idea is the brainchild of East Anglian Ambulance Service paramedic Bob Brotchie and was launched in May this year.  Bob, 41, who has been a paramedic for 13 years, said: "I was  reflecting on some of the calls I've attended at the roadside  where I had to look through the mobile phone contacts struggling for information on a shocked or injured person.  Almost everyone carries a mobile phone now, and with ICE we'd know immediately who to contact and what number to  ring. The person may even know of their medical history."
 
By adopting the ICE advice, your mobile will help the rescue services quickly contact a friend or relative - which could be  vital in a life or death situation. It only takes a few seconds to do, and it could easily help save your life.
 
Why not put ICE in your phone now? Simply select a new contact in your phone book, enter the word 'ICE' and the  number of the person you wish to be contacted. For more than one Next of Kin ICE1, ICE2, ICE3, etc.    It is Easy, Free, and could save your life, or at least let your family know what's going on.
 

OTHER NEWS:  

As most of you know, Kate Carney has left  to spend a year in Afganstan.  She left Brisbane on Saturday 20th July.   Kate advises that her email will remain the same and she will be able to access it remotely  and yes. she will keep in touch.  Kate will be  working with a program sponsored by the British Government Department for International Development on a project to develop a taxation system for Afghanistan. Her role is as a compliance adviser a –  tough assignment really –  yet a great opportunity professionally and personally.   Unfortunately her partner Stan can not join her, however she will be getting  leave passes and they have arranged to meet in Dubai etc.   Incidentally,  Stan thinks the Brisbane Zontian women are wonderful, considers that he is almost an 'honorary' Zontian, and is generally super supportive and happy to help with anything he can to support us.  Our warm good wishes go with Kate and we look forward to hearing more from her.

Our congratulations to Gail Rienstra who has been elected the President of the Australian College of Education (Qld Division).  Good work Gail.

And Sallyanne Atkinson is off to London, Scotland and France –   guess someone has to do it. 
AND FINALLY:

A British drink –driver offered a magistrate $25,500 to say he was at the wheel of his car when he crashed it.

Christian Cole, 25, did not realise passer-by Christopher Connellan was a magistrate, but even when the outraged Connellan reported Cole to police, he kept up his addled ways, offering two other witnesses the same amount.  They also reported him – after which he offered a policeman cash to release his handcuffs when he was thrown in the clink in Suffolk, southeast England.


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday noon  prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.




APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s saying for the month…….


The hula dance is not


A shake in the grass.
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